All Selectmen and secretary present.

The Selectmen met at 7:00 pm with August Gomes at the proposed site for the new Town Highway garage. Road Agent, Almus Chancey was also present. The purpose of the meeting was to review the plans prepared by Mr. Gomes.

The Selectmen met with Town Counsel, David L. Nixon, Esq., at 7:30 to discuss their findings at the inspection of Friendly Beaver Campground on July 17.

Ray Wheeler came in to advise that on inquiry, he finds that the New Boston owned land properties in are covered by insurance. He also asked for the use of any and all maps of New Boston such as soil, topo, aerial, zoning, etc. to aid the Conservation Commission in a research program. He will be given a letter giving him authority of use any material available with the State of N. H.

Jeff Polinsky from the office of the Governor's Council on Energy came by to propose a program to encourage the towns to enlist the aid and direction of engineers to study town buildings for needed energy control. There will be Federal funding available on a 50/50 basis if the programs is accepted. Mr. Polinsky left literature with the Selectmen for further study.

Building permits were approved to Robert Bose and Joseph Lopex.